
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting 3,100,000 for Terminal Exit Lane Program for community project funding 

request. The intended recipient is DFW Airport located at 400 Aviation Dr, DFW Airport, TX 

7526.  

The funding would be used for a Replacement of the manual swing doors at all terminal exit 

locations with Automated Terminal Exit Lane (ATEL) technology. The project is an appropriate 

use of taxpayer funds because Increase security profile of the terminal exit operating model by 

adding physical barriers, infrared sensors, and remote-control capability, Improve customer 

satisfaction with a simple, streamlined, touchless exiting experience, Enhance operational 

reliability and readiness by ensuring all terminal exits remain open during business hours.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 

U.S.C. 47100 et seq. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Beth Van Duyne  

Member of Congress 


